
12/08/2020 
Zone 7 reports 

1. Will be requesting an update from LAUSD regarding current construction projects. I've 

been in communication with Tapia Fortunado and Mark Hovatter of LAUSD Facilities 
regarding updates on the Comprehensive Modernization project at Venice HS. Today 

they sent an Impact Notice regarding demolition that will take place at the Garden 

beginning November 16th. If you have not received the communication, please let 
me know. They have conducted outreach about the project to affected residents and 

participants in their town halls. For my Lyceum Residents, I know there are concerns 
regarding the fence that is leaning into your properties. They will be following up 

with a plan of action, which will not include replacing the fence. I will continue to 

request support in helping you maintain your residences. In general the completed 
up date will be amazing for our community: recreational space, training areas, 

updated aquatic facility, etc. 

2. Growing interest for the development of a NA or Homeowners association. I support this 
idea and have a small network of stakeholders ready to lead the charge. Zone 7 is not 
included in WMVRA. An information and interest meeting will be held virtually the fourth 
week of January. The date will be announced at the next board meeting on the 12th. 

 
Mar Vista Venice Blvd Business Survey: 
 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1KPi1lRfLQlG6FTTF8R2B1nksVzs25LdYlzW0
Qzb9quE/edit - gid=0 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1KPi1lRfLQlG6FTTF8R2B1nksVzs25LdYlzW0Qzb9quE/edit#gid=0
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1KPi1lRfLQlG6FTTF8R2B1nksVzs25LdYlzW0Qzb9quE/edit#gid=0

